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                   Lodge # 399 

& 

Chapter #1248 
the aNtLerS 

JULY & aUgUSt 2020 
 

 
        Ortley Beach Moose Corral 
 
 
JOINT BOARD OFFICER’S MEETING 6:30 PM…1ST WEDNESDAY 

LOOM GENERAL MEETING 7 PM…………………..3RD WEDNESDAY 
WOTM CHAPTER MEETING 6:30 PM…………….2ND WEDNESDAY 
WOTM BUSINESS MEETING 6:30 PM……………4TH WEDNESDAY 
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The Antlers  

Loyal Order of Moose Lodge # 399 & Chapter # 1248 
JULY & AUGUST 2020 

          Lodge Order of Moose #399 
Governor               B. Giordano              Prelate        S. Burns 
Past Gov.               J. Bell                                                                   3 YR             H. McLaughlin 
Jr.  Gov.                  J. Meyers                                                            2 YR              J. Dobridge 
Treasurer               J. Lane                           1  YR        P. Saker 
Administrator       D. Ott                                                                  Lodge Sec.   E. Ippolito 

                                                                                            
                                         Women of the Moose Chapter #1248 

 
Sr. Regent     B. Capua                                                                             Secretary     N. Murnyak 
Jr. Regent      B. Kelly                                                                                Recorder     K. Nugent 

       Jr. Grand Regent    P. Strum 
 

 
                CLUB HOURS 

 
Sunday thru Thursday                                                                Last Call is 20 minutes before                                                             
11:00 AM to 1:00 AM                                                                 closing.  There is no doubling 
                                                                                                        up.  Every member and guest 
Friday & Saturday                                                                        must leave by closing time. 
11:00 AM to 2:00 AM                                                                                         Board of Officers 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

              Club Stewards 
 

                                                                     Rich Trento, Bar Manager 
        Denise McCann      Rose Daddino 

 Jimbo McCann                                                       Dee Waldron   
       Jeanette Giacinti                                                                  

 
                                                      Kathy Ragazzo “Hoffman Hall Rental Coordinator” 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
                             Cooks 

 
 Karen Taylor                                                            Ma Taylor                                  

                                                           Jeff Perez 
                                                                                    Editor 

 
                                                                                     Elaine Ippolito 
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I PLEDGE ALLEGIANCE……. 
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Congratulations to RICH TRENTO, our new Bar 

Manager.  Good Luck!!  
 

 
WHAT’S HAPPENING? 

THE FOLLOWING ARE FOR MEMBERS AND QUALIFIED 
GUESTS: 

 

 

MOOSE CORRAL HOURS ARE AS FOLLOWS:  
 
STARTING ON THURSDAY, JULY 16TH: 
      Join us in our Corral from 12 to 7:30 pm for our full outdoor menu on 
Thursdays, Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays.   

On Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays we will offer “POTLUCK” from 2 to 8 
pm 

Buckets of Beer are 5 for $10..Mix or match..Coors Lite, Bud, Bud Lite, Miller 
Lite on Fridays, Saturdays, Sundays and Mondays. (STARTING FRIDAY JULY 3RD) 
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A few months ago, we sent an email asking for any donations our members 
would like to make if they were able to.  We had a very good response and 

received almost $4,000.  We would like to thank each and every one of you for 
helping us out in these trying times.  We said we would have a raffle with all of 
your names in the drawing.  The Board of Officers pulled the winning name at 

their last meeting.     THE WINNER IS:    DEBBIE MARTIN 
Congratulations, and you will receive one ticket, that entitles entrance for 2 

to a picnic at the Beach Haven Moose Lodge on October 24th,  and  it will  also 
enter you in a raffle (see how you can buy a raffle ticket on page 10) were you 
can win anywhere from $200 to $2,000.  There are 17 chances to win.    You will 
also receive 2 tickets to every “in house” event until July of 2021.    

 
 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU goes to RICH TRENTO and 
DON MURRAY for taking so much time to totally clean up the Social Quarters, power 
washing the fryer and grill, sanitizing the cooking area in the S. Q., totally cleaning out the 
Walk-In, painting and doing anything that had to be done at the Lodge.  They spent a lot of 
hours there and it was so appreciated.  A special thanks from the Board of Officers!!!! 

 
A HUGE THANK YOU to “RONBO” VALERI for volunteering his time after work to come 

over and spray the lodge numerous times help us get volunteers in.   He used a bacteria 
killing and disinfecting spray, so everyone volunteering would feel safer here while working. 

 
A HUGE THANK YOU to “RIP” RAGAZZO for all the time he spent doing repairs and 

helping in any way he could to ready us for our re-opening. 
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ORTLEY BEACH LODGE CLEANING & SANITIZING – VOLUNTEERS 
 

 
 
 
Kathleen Nugent, Margie Astorino, Elaine Ippolito, Patti Stryker, Kyle and 

Cameran MacDonald, Steve and Teresa Behrens, John ??, Ruth Manning, Rose 
Daddino, Debster O’Neil, George and Nancy Murnyak, John and Cheryl Lane, Bill 
Kennedy, Linda Stevens, Mike Malloy, Karen Taylor, Roy Cadwallader, Robert 
Marcolina.  Some of those listed came multiple times. 

These are the volunteers that put their “lock down” on hold and took a chance 
to come into the lodge to get it ready for its re-opening.  They emptied and 
cleaned up the entire kitchen, washing all the pots and pans, appliances and so 
much more so that a paid professional cleaning crew could come in and clean, 
degrease and sanitize the entire kitchen, and then they replaced everything 
taken out of the kitchen.  They also disinfected all the walls and table and chairs 
in Hoffman Hall.  A BIG THANK YOU FROM THE BOARD OF OFFICERS!! 
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION FOR MEN AND WOMEN 
 
Guests may be signed in two (2) times then they are required to join. 
Individuals may be proposed for membership by men or women. 
 
Members (men or women) will be DROPPED FOR NONPAYMENT OF DUES.  

Every member shall be in arrears after the expiration date of their dues.  An 
expired member shall not be entitled to any privileges of membership, nor be 
considered a qualified guest.  It is the member’s responsibility to know the date of 
their dues will become delinquent.  A member’s failure to receive notice of their 
dues or arrearages shall not release them from their responsibility to pay their 
dues before the expiration date.  A member in arrears shall be dropped from the 
rolls after the expiration of twelve (12) months. 

 
The membership of a member no longer eligible for reinstatement will be 

marked at “terminated” after a period of twenty-four (24) months. 
 
PLEASE present your membership card when entering so the Bar Stewards can 

do their job.  Our Lodge depends on you doing the right thing to keep our status 
and stay in business. 
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ALL EVENTS ARE PENDING DUE TO COVID -19 REGULATIONS 
 

 
 

 

 
 
  WHAT WE HAVE ALL BEEN WAITING FOR………… 
OUR FIRST RAW BAR OF THE SEASON IS*******SATURDAY, JULY 18TH******* 
From 2 to 6 pm……..Details will follow. 
 
 

     MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 28TH NINTH ANNUAL GOLF 
OUTING…DETAILS TO FOLLOW 
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   Saturday, October 31st ..KEEP THE DATE OPEN 
 

 
 SPAGHETTI DINNER FOR VETS, MEMBERS AND QUALIFIED GUESTS.. 
INFORMATION TO FOLLOW. 
 
 
 

   Sunday, December 6th SANTA BREAKFAST… KEEP THE DATE 
OPEN 
 

 
  Thursday, December 31st, New Year’s Eve Party… 
 With an all night DJ……singing and dancing to close…..KEEP THE DATE OPEN 
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ADMINISTRATOR’S MESSAGE 

 
Dear Brothers and Co-Workers: 
 
     It is very difficult to send out a message when there is so much unrest in 
the entire World, let alone our own lodge. 
     As everyone knows by now, we are opened on a limited basis and with a 
limited amount of seating.  So please be patient with us. 
     I would like to welcome and congratulate our new Board of Officers, their 
names are on page 2.  I’m sure we will be working very hard this year to 
figure this whole Covid-19 situation out. 
     We are trying our best to think of ways to make a bad thing good, so if 
you have any suggests, come to me, Rich (our new Bar Manager), or any 
Board Member with your ideas. 
     As you have read in this Antlers, Rich Trento is our new Bar Manager, 
and I know he will do a great job and play a vital role in transforming to all 
the new regulations as they are presented to us. 
     Also, all of our great volunteers that gave their time and took a chance 
coming into our Lodge to get it ready to re-open,  THE BOARD AND I 
THANK YOU VERY MUCH.  You are the hub of this organization. 
     Please join us and support us as much as you can in whatever few 
events we can schedule, or just drop by for a cold drink, some food and 
pleasant company. 
     I hope this finds all of you healthy and safe.   I can’t wait to see all of you 
unmasked and together again. 
     Maybe we can have an “UNMASKING EVENT OPENING” 
     See you at/in the Corral. 
                                                                             
Don Ott,  
Administrator 
    “Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the 
heart"      

      WE MISS YOU CHARLIE!    



 
 

11 
 

 

                               SENIOR REGENT’S MESSAGE 

                                                                                                                 
Hi Everyone,  
There is not much to report with the lodge just opening. 
I do think we should start thinking about fundraisers s we can help our Lodge get 
back on its feet financially. 
If you have any ideas please come to our meetings that are held on the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesday at 6:30 pm, then we can discuss ways to raise money for the women 
and men of the MOOSE!! You will be hearing and seeing this quote from me a lot 
because I’m hoping it will encourage more members to step up and volunteer- 
 
“Ask not what your lodge can do for you” 
“Ask what you can d for your lodge” 
 
Barbara Capua 
Senior Regent 
 

                            
These raffle tickets are available at OBML#399 from the Bar Stewards.  They are 
$35 each and entitle 2 people into the Beach Haven Moose Lodge Picnic to 
benefit the NEW JERSEY STATE MOOSE ASSOCIATION. The ticket includes food, 
wine and beer. It is on Saturday, October 24th at 2:00pm. 
As you can see there are numerous cash prizes. 
  


